Law Offices

JINNA KANG

A Family Law Specialty Firm

JINNA KANG, Esq.* <u>Licensed in:</u> California 251396 Texas 24074510 Wash. D.C. 984420

4221 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 255 Los Angeles, California 90010 Office (323) 332-0991 Fax (323) 332-0931 VICTORIA McLAUGHLIN, Esq. (Associate)
<u>Licensed in:</u>
California 292247

www.KoreanFamilyAttorney.com

*CERTIFIED FAMILY LAW SPECIALIST

June 4, 2018

Herb Wesson, Los Angeles City Councilman Los Angeles City Council 1819 S. Western Ave. Los Angeles, CA 90006 Vanessa.Rodriguez@LACity.Org Via E-mail and Facsimile 213-485-9829

RE: Homeless Tent at 682 Vermont Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90010

Dear Mr. Wesson:

My name is Jinna Kang, and I am the mother of a teenage daughter who is greatly concerned and disturbed by the incredible news we are hearing from the media that you have unilaterally decided to place homeless tents at the above-referenced location without the consent of the residents/people who make a living in the area—or even a public hearing for that matter.

I attended Southwestern Law School and am extremely familiar with the location at issue. As you must be aware, there are four (4) schools, including an elementary school, within a .5 mile radius from the location where you think is the optimal place to put up homeless tents. There are hundreds of children who walk by or near the location where you claim is the one and only place to put up homeless tents in your district.

I am also personally aware of two gruesome crimes committed by homeless drug addicts against teenage girls near that area in the last 10 years: one, a kidnapping and murder of a 17-year-old girl named Lily Burk, who was the daughter of my Defamation Law professor – she was abducted in broad daylight, and her throat was slashed by Charles Samuel, who had walked out of a nearby residential drug treatment program earlier in that tragic afternoon; and, two, another teenage girl who was going home from school when she was abducted by a homeless drug addict, dragged into his tent, battered, and raped. Both girls were abducted within a .5 mile radius from the very location you want to put in homeless tents.

I must ask: who gave you the recommendation that this is the best and only place you can put homeless tents? I am personally aware of two other, bigger, and much more suitable locations in your district — which I am sure one of the Korean attorneys pointed out to you before me. Also, I must ask, if there will not be a screening/restraining of the drug and/or alcohol abuse of the homeless people who will be living in these tents, who will be responsible for ensuring the safety of the hundreds, if not thousands, of the children who need to walk by the location to get to and from their schools? Who will be responsible for the kidnapping, rape, and murder of these innocent and helpless children? What logistics have you mapped out thus far for this purpose?

I reckon the supporters of this proposition do not work/live anywhere near the site. I too do not conduct business near the site, and I certainly do not live near it. Solving the homeless problems is on everyone's mind. However, you cannot put the children's lives at grave danger as a drawback, especially when there are much better options to serve the same purpose.

I am only one of the hundreds of thousands of Koreans who are against your plan and how you are trying to implement your plan. I wholeheartedly wish that you will change your plans and build the shelter at a more suitable location.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

LAW OFFICES OF JINNA KANG

Jinna Kang, Esq.

e-cc: Mayor Eric Garcetti
Mayor.Garcetti@LACity.org



Eric (Roderico) Villanueva <eric.villanueva@lacity.org>

Fwd: Letter re Koreatown Homeless Tents, a.k.a., 18-0392 CD10

2 messages

Patrice Lattimore <patrice.lattimore@lacity.org> To: "Eric (Roderico) Villanueva" <eric.villanueva@lacity.org> Tue, Jun 5, 2018 at 6:36 AM

Patrice Y. Lattimore Acting Division Manager Council & Public Services Division Office of the City Clerk PLEASE NOTE NEW PHONE NUMBER - (213) 978-1050



------ Forwarded message ------

From: Jinna Kang <info@koreanfamilyattorney.com>

Date: Mon, Jun 4, 2018 at 5:37 PM

Subject: Letter re Koreatown Homeless Tents, a.k.a., 18-0392 CD10

To: Vanessa.Rodrigeuz@lacity.org

Cc: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org, mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, lacityatty@lacity.org, controller.galperin@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.Krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.matinez@lacity.org, councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

Please see attached.

Should you have any questions/comments/concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Thank you.

Jinna Kang, CFLS* Attorney licensed to practice law in CA, DC, & TX

Law Offices of Jinna Kang 4221 Wilshire Blvd., Ste. 255 Los Angeles, CA 90010

Tel.: 323-332-0991 Fax: 323-332-0931

www.KoreanFamilyAttorney.com

*Certified as a Specialist in Family Law by the State Bar of California, Board of Legal Specialization

THIS MESSAGE IS CONFIDENTIAL. This e-mail message and any attachments are proprietary and confidential information intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not print, distribute, or copy this message or any attachments. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender by return e-mail and delete this message and any attachments from your computer.



🔁 06.04.18_Koreatown Shelter.pdf

674K

Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

Tue, Jun 5, 2018 at 6:59 AM

To: "Eric (Roderico) Villanueva" <eric.villanueva@lacity.org>, Gloria Pinon <gloria.pinon@lacity.org>

Please see email below.

--

Anna Martinez Office of the City Clerk

200 N. Spring St., Rm. 360 Los Angeles, CA 90012 213-978-1025 213-978-1027 - FAX Mail Stop 160-01



----- Forwarded message ------

From: Jinna Kang <info@koreanfamilyattorney.com>

Date: Mon, Jun 4, 2018 at 5:37 PM

Subject: Letter re Koreatown Homeless Tents, a.k.a., 18-0392 CD10

To: Vanessa.Rodrigeuz@lacity.org

Cc: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org, mayor.garcetti@lacity.org, lacityatty@lacity.org, controller.galperin@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, councilmember.Krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, david.ryu@lacity.org, councilmember.matinez@lacity.org, councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org, councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.bonin@lacity.org, councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

Please see attached.

Should you have any questions/comments/concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Thank you.

Jinna Kang, CFLS*
Attorney licensed to practice law in CA, DC, & TX

Law Offices of Jinna Kang 4221 Wilshire Blvd., Ste. 255 Los Angeles, CA 90010

Tel.: 323-332-0991 Fax: 323-332-0931

www.KoreanFamilyAttorney.com

*Certified as a Specialist in Family Law by the State Bar of California, Board of Legal Specialization

THIS MESSAGE IS CONFIDENTIAL. This e-mail message and any attachments are proprietary and confidential information intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not print, distribute, or copy this message or any attachments. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender by return e-mail and delete this message and any attachments from your computer.

